
Graham ISD Student Health Advisory Council Minutes 
                              April 17, 2019 

 
Open:  10:00 AM 
Members present:  Lori Kramer, Jorge Ramirez, Penny Berend, Kim 
Birdwell, Rena Fore, Mandy Cernosek 
Guests:  Cindy Thomas, Barbara Goodman 
Close: 11:12 
 
 

1. Builders Club participation at Child Safety Day - Cindy Thomas told 
SHAC about the Builders Club participation at Child Safety Day, 
hosted by the county extension agency.  Sixth graders helped 
prepare gift bags and assisted 3rd grade groups as they rotated 
through stations which discussed topics such as farm, knife, gun, 
and water safety. 

2. Future plans for 2018-2019 SHAC initiatives– Mandy Cernosek 
outlined her committee’s ideas on health and fitness programs for 
each campus.   Pioneer – bicycle rodeo, Crestview – Safety Day, 
Woodland – health fair (age appropriate topics in a breakout 
session format), JH – Family Fitness Fun Night (parents and 
students), HS – 9th Vaping and juuling; 10th drinking and driving; 
11th Welcome to the Real World financial activity; 12th Lubbock 
Nurses Assn. assembly on drugs.  The Soccer Association has 
volunteered to help with fitness stations and NCTC has agreed to 
sponsor our events. 

3. Summer feeding program – Barbara Goodman, GISD Food Service 
shared the details of our summer feeding program at Crestview 
Elementary.  Breakfast and lunch are offered to anyone 18 years or 
younger from June 2-23.  Breakfast is served at 7:30 and lunch 
from 11:00-12:00. 

4. Nursing initiatives for summer and next year – Rena Fore 
discussed 6th grade’s need for vaccinations for the upcoming school 
year and asked for ideas on incentives to get that taken care of 
before the end of school.  Bring a shot record, get a blow pop seems 



to be working; however, the word needs to get out to the public.  
September is lice awareness month.  Rena would like to set up a 
booth at the Woodland health fair detailing how students get lice 
and what parents need to do to combat it.  She has been receiving 
samples of deodorant and feminine products from different 
companies.   SHAC’s suggestion is to share those with the coaches 
so they can hand supplies out in PE and athletics. 

5. Although this is our last scheduled meeting, the group voted to 
meet again Tuesday, May 28 at 10:00 to discuss plans for next 
year’s health initiatives. 

6. The suggestion was made to ask our local radio stations to do 
PSA’s for the summer feeding program and need for vaccinations. 

7. Our meeting adjourned at 11:12 
 


